 Donald W. Reynolds Community Center & Library

Quarterly Board Meeting

March 28, 2018
Minutes

The Board Members of the Donald W. Reynolds Community Center and Library met Wednesday, March 28, 2018, in the conference room of the public library.

I. Board Members Present:  Paul Buntz, Juliet Cathey, Joe Littlejohn, Carolyn Mabry, and Marion Hill.
Robbee Tonubbee, Library Director, also attended the meeting.

President Paul Buntz called the meeting to order at 3:03 p.m.
II. Reading and Approval of Minutes:  The minutes from the September 20, 2017, quarterly meeting were read. Juliet Cathey made the motion to accept the minutes, and Paul Buntz seconded the motion. All members agreed, and the motion was passed. 
III. Report from City Manager and Librarian:  Tim Rundel was unable to attend the meeting. Robbee Tonubbee shared the following information: 


1)  The City Council agreed this month to accept a donation of 2 lots adjacent 
to the library to use as a reading park from Robert Allen.  The city attorney has agreed to write a deed for the land. It will cost about $2,000.00 to survey the land.  There will be a special FOL meeting on Wednesday, April 4, 2018, at 11:00 a.m. in the Library's Conference Room to discuss the support of the cost of a land survey. 

2)  Food donations are provided to people who are less fortunate or in need.  This food is located in the café area of the library.  People taking food from the café have been asked to clean-up after themselves. 
     Carolyn Mabry noted that she had heard complaints about the less fortunate people spending time at the library.  After some discussion, it was decided that not everyone will think that it is a good idea to provide for the less fortunate.  
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IV. Report from Friends of the Library (FOL):  
1) Marion Hill shared that Dr. Darius Maggi will be the author at the Brown Bag Luncheon on April 7, 2018.
2) It was noted that the Friends of the Library membership has increased to at least 100 members.
3) Robbee Tonubbee shared that there would be a “Dine In Movie Night” on April 14, 2018.  The movie will be The Greatest Showman.  It was noted that reservations are required to attend the movie, and that when making reservations, one can pick his/her seat.
4) Robbee Tonubbee reminded the board members about “Trivia Night” that will be held on April 6, 2018.  Proceeds from this event support the “Raising a Reader Program”.  Robbee shared that 6 tables have been filled for this event, and that 1 more gift card is needed.

V.  Old Business:  There was no old business discussed.
VI. New Business:  
1) Robbee Tonubbee shared that there are 3 board members up for renewal.  Those board members are Paul Buntz, Gayle Gaither, and Joe Littlejohn.  Paul Buntz and Joe Littlejohn agreed to serve on the board for another term.  Gayle Gaither will be the new member at large.  

2) After some discussion, it was decided to ask Jenny Sanchez to serve on the board.
3) Carolyn Mabry shared a hand-made sleeping pad.  It was made by Oliva Carson who would like for it to be given to someone in need.

VII. Adjournment:  Juliet Cathey made the motion that the meeting be adjourned, and Carolyn Mabry seconded the motion. All members agreed, and the motion was passed. The meeting was adjourned at 3:29 p.m.
